Minutes of Closed Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

at Little Treviles 2.30pm on17th September 2015

Present: Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff

1. Minutes - The minutes of the meetings on 1st and 2nd September were approved and signed by JS
2. Matters Arising – 
i) Meeting 1st September – 
JA confirmed that he had sent copy documents to the planning officers and was awaiting feedback on the Roseland Development Checklist. This document needs updating and he hopes to include some details regarding permitted development rights for extensions. 

JS agreed to check with Julian German (JG) as to whether the planning officers are to be invited to the ‘cluster’ meeting on 28th September.
JS confirmed that having tried to speak to Mike Foreman of the Householder Team he had sent an email but was still awaiting a response. JS agreed to contact Rob Lacey for help in arranging a meeting.
ii) Meeting 2nd September - The Action points were reviewed and those outstanding carried forward to the Action points below.
JS reported a good meeting with David Spreadborough (DS) regarding affordable housing. DS has joined the CLT and JS has been advised that the constitution changes have been made. There is a meeting of the CLT trustees on 30th September and JS has been invited to attend. JS will now arrange a meeting to introduce DS to the Cornwall CLT after which he suggests the November article for the Roseland Magazine should include an update on progress with this project – all agreed.

3. Review of PAG – The working of the PAG was discussed and all agreed it probably needed review but also agreed to wait until after the ‘cluster’ meeting and hope more assessors could be recruited. In the interim it was agreed that letters should be sent to all interested parties – planning officer, relevant parish clerk and JG – and not to the planning department, and still continue to monitor outcomes.
4. Trecarrell appeal – JG had requested that this case be assessed against the RNDP but it was agreed to discuss with JG at the PAG meeting on 18th September to establish what was required. JA offered to produce a briefing note.
5. Meeting on 28th September – SW reported very few responses so far and it was agreed to check with JG to establish exactly who had received invites and then suggest a chaser be sent. It was also agreed to check with JG whether the AONB and significant volunteers could be invited.
JA confirmed that he had been working with JS’s notes to create slides and it was agreed to have a ‘trial run’ on Wednesday 23rd September.

The Agenda was agreed as: An introduction from JG; The Plan – how it came about and what is in it; Interval for refreshment and chat; Implementation and training details; Q&A session.

JS confirmed that DS had agreed to operate the slides 
6. AOB – None
Meeting closed at 4.15pm



S Wagstaff
Action points –

JS –
1. Arrange meeting with Nick Marsden to establish breakdown of housing numbers

2. Check with Julian German whether the planning officers are to be invited to the ‘cluster’ meeting on 28th September.
3. Contact Rob Lacey for help in arranging a meeting with the Householder Team.
